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	John Smith 

London Pension Fund Authority

By  e-mail 

John.Smith@lpfa.org.uk 



	Our Ref:  LGR 136/ 8 / 7
LGR 136/ 8 /1.....
Your Ref:

   20 June 2013


Dear John,

LGPS : Commutation under regulation 59 (1997)
Thank you for your e-mail of 20 May, addressed to Brian Town seeking our advice about continuing the use of guidance issued by Chris Hull in May 2002, in which he recommends the use of the reciprocal of the factor for regulation 58 for regulation 59.   I am sorry for the delay in replying.
As you know under the 1997 Regulations, which ended on 31 March 2007, you could commute both ways:

Regulation 58 : lump sum to pension and 

Regulation 59 : pension to lump sum 

We therefore have a potential issue with an ever decreasing number of members who retain this old right to commute both ways. 

GAD have issued guidance for regulation 58 in December 2001 and this was re-issued on 2nd October 2012.  To our knowledge they have never issued guidance specifically for regulation 59 which means that PM have to fall back on the advice you quote of the note from Chris Hull dated 7 May 2002 to Terry Edwards.  Clearly the advice from Chris Hull is so out of date that it is now questionable.  However, since there are so few cases of this nature, and the scale of liability risk so limited, it is not felt that there is any harm in continuing to use it.
We are looking at this further and Brian will be taking further informal actuarial advice.     

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Lankester
A J Lankester
Workforce  Pay and Pensions 
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